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	FTA Hosts Listening Session on New and Small Starts Program At Metro Headquarters

Federal Transit Administration (FTA) officials held a listening session today at Metro headquarters on plans to modify federal rules governing the evaluation and rating process for major rail and bus rapid transit projects.  The FTA is currently developing a rule for the New and Small Starts programs that addresses the provisions in the transportation statute, Safe, Accountable, Flexible, Efficient Transportation Equity Act - A Legacy for Users (SAFETEA-LU).  The listening session, which was hosted by Metro, included the participation of transportation stakeholders from across the United States.  Metro’s Chief Planning Officer Carol Inge offered Metro’s perspective on the FTA’s plans for the New and Small Starts program.

Press Release on Metro Gold Line Construction Update

Earlier today, Metro Media Relations issued a press release noting that Metro construction crews will begin to build curb, gutters and to lay rail tracks for the light rail project of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension on Friday, September 14. 
On the south side of First Street, between Lorena and Indiana streets in Boyle Heights, workers will begin to build a new curb and gutter. During reconstruction of driveways, affected tenants and residents will have limited parking access at Pizza Hut’s parking lot. 
Working hours will be from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. Friday and Saturday, September 14 and 15. The news release notes that residents should be aware that reconstruction of driveways will be done one at a time and won’t be accessible for two to three hours. Street parking on First Street will be restricted. Pedestrian traffic will be detoured to the north side of First Street. Access to emergency vehicles will be maintained.

In the Little Tokyo/Arts District area of downtown Los Angeles, Metro will begin laying rail tracks on First Street, between Alameda and Vignes September 14, 17, 18 and 19 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Motorist in the area should expect traffic to be pushed close to the curb on the south side to allow concrete to be poured. Eastbound traffic will be narrowed to an 11-foot wide lane. Street parking will be restricted and local access to residences, businesses and emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times.

Metro Bus Roadeo Media Preview

Earlier this morning Channel 52 (Telemundo) broadcasted live from Santa Anita Race Track featuring a preview of the Metro Bus Roadeo set to take place Saturday, September 15 at the same venue. Central Instruction Operations and Media Relations staff assisted them in their broadcast. Channel 4 KNBC also attended the media preview as did Channel 11 KTTV, the Pasadena Star-News, Los Angeles City Beat, Sing Tao Newspapers and the website LAist.com. Some of the reporters attending today’s event drove the new 65-foot Metro Liner as part of the promotion of the annual bus competition. Stories are expected to run today, tonight and tomorrow.
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